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Greetings!!! 

Welcome aboard! Dive into heartfelt stories, breakthroughs, and updates from our very 

own Rugarama Hospital community. Every month, we're excited to share the moments 

that make our hospital more than just a healthcare facility. 

Here's to the tales that inspire and heal! 

Warm regards, 
The Rugarama Hospital Team 

May God bless you richly. 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rugarama Hospital and Rugarama School of 

Nursing and Midwifery were honored to receive 

the Archbishop His Grace, the most reverend 

Stephen Kaziimba on the site of the new 

classroom block to officially consecrate the new 

building. The archbishop was led by Bishop Gad 

Akanjuna, a team from the bishop’s office, and a 

wider hospital and school community. The 

classroom block construction is moving on well 

and we look forward to its opening very soon. 

Progress on site 
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This month, we bid adieu to the 

volunteers from the German Mission 

Medical team and coworkers, and we 

thank them for their service. The 

longest-serving volunteers were Dr. 

Michael and Dr. Ruth Waas, who during 

their time with us helped us establish 

protocols on the pediatric and maternity 

ward and helped with the purchase of 

equipment among other things. They'll 

be sorely missed. We appreciate how 

other friends and volunteers constantly 

give back and send gifts to the patients 

who aren't as fortunate. 

 acknowledging friends 
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A community hospital 

When we went to see Baby Trust, she 

was doing great! We related the terrible 

tale of dear baby Trust, who was left at 

the home of a traditional healer after 

being abandoned, burned, and starved; 

thanks to our friends' church in 

Germany, led by Sr. Birte, we were able 

to pay for her hospital care. Although 

the contractures from the burns cause 

her pain as she walks, Trust is doing 

well. Plans are in place to remove these 

contractures and make it easier for her 

to go back to school. A special thanks to 

Birte and her church family for their 

love and support. 
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One of our midwives recently had the opportunity to undergo point-of-care ultrasound 

training, and we are delighted to announce that all patients will soon have access to 

ultrasound care at their bedsides. The importance of diagnostics in medicine and patient 

care has increased. We are now exploring ways to adopt new technologies and equipment. 

One of our top priorities is getting a digital X-ray, so we are planning to do so soon. Our 

goal is to advance and expand while providing a wide range of services.  
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 July is our customer care month; 

we discuss topics that improve 

our service delivery to the external 

customer, review customer 

feedback forms and evaluate one 

another on how best we can 

improve. This time Pediatric ward 

won as the best ward in terms of 

customer care followed by the eye 

ward and dental. Congratulations 

to the best performing!!!! 

 

Improving Customer  care 
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 The Worlds nurses and midwives’ 

day was celebrated on the 12th 

May 2023. As a hospital we 

couldn’t do without our wonderful 

team of Nurses and midwives, we 

thank them for their sacrifice, 

hard work and commitment to the 

profession and the patients.  

  

 

World Nurses’ &midwives’ day 
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A CALL FOR DONATIONS 

ACCOUNT NAME: RUGARAMA HOSPITAL 

ACCOUNT NUMBER: 1045200888224 

BANK NAME: EQUITY BANK 

BRANCH: KABALE, UGANDA 

 

CALL US ON: +256772727772 

Web: https://rugaramahospital.org.ug 

Email: hospitalrugarama@yahoo.com 

 info@rugaramahospital.org.ug  
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